
ADA TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 7, 2010 SPECIAL MEETING 

 
A special meeting of the Ada Township Planning Commission was held on Thursday, January 7, 2010, at 
6:00 p.m. at the Ada Township Offices, 7330 Thornapple River Dr., Ada, Michigan. 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Korth at 6:00 p.m.   
 
II. ROLL CALL 
 
Easter called the roll.  Present:  Chairperson Korth, Commissioners Butterfield (arrived at 6:12 p.m.), 
Easter, Gutierrez, Lowry, Paul and Treasurer Rhoades.  Also present: Planning Director Ferro. 
 
III. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Motion by Paul, second by Easter, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.   
 
IV.   UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
1. Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendments – Revisions to Agricultural District, Creation of 

New Rural Preservation-1 and Rural Preservation-2 Zoning Districts, and Re-Zoning of 
Land to the New Districts. 

 
Ferro presented an overview of the two optional approaches to amending the zoning rules he had 
prepared, in response to direction at the December meeting. Ferro stated that at the December meeting the 
Planning Commission reviewed and discussed possible changes to the portion of the zoning rules dealing 
with open space development designs, to allow higher density than proposed in the new districts for 
development plans that preserve at least 50% of the site as open space. The other option discussed was 
potentially changing the PUD zoning rules to accomplish the same thing.  Ferro reviewed his written 
comparison of the two different approaches, highlighting their differences. 
 
Ferro said that the amendment to the PUD rules he prepared is simple -- it only changes one table in the 
PUD zoning rules and one introduction statement on the first page.  Although very simple revisions, this 
would provide a strong incentive for property owners or developers to develop under the PUD zoning 
rules rather than the by-right permitted density, which would be much less than that which could be 
achieved through a PUD. Plan that preserves a significant portion of the site as permanent open space. 
 
Ferro noted the differences for the approval process between the two options.  The overall approval 
process by design is more discretionary under PUD zoning, with broader discretion on the types of 
conditions that can be imposed. There is very limited discretion in the open space preservation 
development rules. Ferro also noted that the PUD Plan review and approval process is longer, with 
approvals needed by both the Planning Commission and Township Board, whereas the Planning 
Commission has final approval authority under the open space preservation development rules.  
 
Points of Commission discussion: 
 

• PUDs would have to go in front of the Board for each application. 
• The open space option does not involve rezoning, whereas the PUD option does. 
• The PUD rules provide the Township with greater control over many of the detailed aspects of 

development design, such as architectural character of buildings, street lighting and other site 
design features. 

• More control over a PUD. 
• How this affects the property owners. 
• For protection of residents, give the option that they may develop their land or someone can buy 






